
 

 

No : KSEI-6566/DIR/1115                   Jakarta, November 6
th
, 2015 

 
 
To. 
Directors of Securities Company 
Head of Custodian Bank  
as Account Holder 
 
 
Re     : ISIN (International Securities Indentification Number)  Issuance forStock Split/ Reverse 

Stock Activities 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam, 
 
 
In order to support the implementation of i-Suite (Integrated Security Unique Identity) by Indonesia Stock 
Exchange, please be informed that we will change the procedure of ISIN issuance on Stock Split or Reverse 
Stock activities by not issuing new ISINfor a Stock Split or Reverse Stock activity. The securities will remain 
using the same ISIN code both before and after the Stock Split or Reverse Stock. 
 
With the i-Suite project, the ISIN number will be used as a unique primary number which will not change until 
the securities is no longer registered. By using the ISIN number, the securities records will remain 
administered (not lost) even if there is a change to such securities. In the I-Suite project, the ticker code of 
securities listed on Indonesian Stock Exchange may change according to certain conditions specified by the 
Stock Exchange. 
 
Changes on the procedure of ISIN issuance for Stock Split or Reverse Stock activities will start on January 
4

th
, 2016. 

 
 
Thank you for your kind attention and cooperation 
 
Sincerely yours, 
Indonesian Central Securities Depository 
 
 
 
 
Syafruddin                Gusrinaldi Akhyar 
Director        Head of Custodian Services Division 
 
 
C.c.: 
 
1. Directors of Indonesia Stock Exchange. 
2. Directors of Indonesian Clearing and Guarantee Corporation. 
 


